
Dear University Faculty, 

My colleagues in the College of Arts and Sciences asked to put my name forward for this election of a faculty trustee.  Since I just stepped down as a department chair (Psychology, 2004-2010) last July, I thought my service to our campus community was going to be “under the radar” for a while, or at least until my sleep quality returned!   So, I was very surprised when I was encouraged this week to step up and offer to serve the faculty of the University.   I take requests to help very seriously, however, and that is why I decided to be a candidate for the Board of Trustees.

I joined the faculty of the Psychology Department in 1988.  I know what it is like to progress through the ranks in a publish or perish environment.   Several years ago I was honored to become the Robert H. and Anna B. Culton Professor in the Center for Research on Violence Against Women; I believe it is not right that many women carry fears for personal safety, and I hope to use my skills as a clinical scientist to make a difference.   My scholarly accomplishments reflect my passion for doing science that serves the needs of others.  Because of my interests in head and neck pain, underage drinking, and self control in high risk situations, I hold joint appointments in Dentistry and Medicine. 

In my own way, I do the mission of the University--research, teaching and service.   I know how to get things done and work with others who don’t share my point of view.  As a department chair, I focused my attention on people (we need to nurture our greatest resource), money (we need fresh ideas to generate funds for salaries commensurate with benchmark institutions), and space (we have infrastructure challenges demanding immediate fixes).   I have first hand experience trying to insure that faculty have the resources to do the best science and students have state of the art classrooms.  If given the responsibility of a trustee, I will do my best to advocate for people, money, and space across the University.

I live on a small farm in Franklin County where I raise alfalfa, blackberries and weeds.  I know the value of the County Extension Service and University agricultural experts.  While Wendell Berry and I don’t share what it means to use horses (he has real ones and my horse is painted green) to care for the land, I believe we share a vision for  protecting our lands.  Furthermore, the health of the University and how well it does it’s job is closely linked with the health of our Commonwealth.  I have developed skills to be a good listener and when it’s time to speak, I will stand up and state my views.   Finally, I believe that our institution can do better and be better.  If you ask me to be a trustee, I will do my best to represent you with integrity, grit, and winsomeness.


